
 Head teacher’s blog… 
Dear parents and carers, 
I would like to begin by thanking you for your support and patience 
during what has proved to be a very tricky week; lots of illness, no Mrs 
Bennett in the office for the first two days and then a snow closure 
yesterday! 
Despite all this, there are still lots of things to celebrate and the chil-
dren have started to practice for the Carol Service / Nativity which we 
are all very excited about. 
On Monday, we welcomed in parents of Kiberick to listen to them 
playing a few tunes on the Ukelele in a whole class band. We have 
been lucky enough to have a specialist teacher from the Cornwall Mu-
sic Trust for 10 sessions. Mrs Brock has worked wonders and really 
enthused the children in learning a new skill. We are hoping to pur-
chase a Veryan set of Ukeleles so we can continue to play and devel-
op our skills further in school. 
Today marks the start of Advent and we are once again signing up with 
MAF for this year and so are able to access their wonderful advent cal-
endar. You will find the link to registering for the online advent calen-
dar in this newsletter which is really worth doing. Please take a look… 
The Veryan Christmas fair is going to be taking place next weekend, 
December 9th, if any children (who will definitely be attending the fair) 
would like to take part in a choir to sing at the event, please could they 
let us know in school. There will be a practice next week with Mrs 
Green to rehearse some songs. 
With very best wishes for a wonderful weekend, 
Caroline Jarrett 
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A message from the PFA… 

“We still need volunteers to help with the following, if you can lend a hand at all with any of 
this in the run up to the day it would be hugely appreciated! 

Please state exactly what you can help with if you can help at all as it takes a bit off the ad-
ministrative load. Also anything you need to buy (table cloths etc) you will be reimbursed for 
so don’t worry about that :)  
Still need help with: 
• Table cloths - organising 
• Stall signage (though I will check what we already have) 
• Name the teddy game - organising the teddy/elf/snowman in question and the names 

etc 
• Picking up and organising floats for each stall. 
• Promoting the event - updating the PFA Facebook page, posting and sharing about the 

event and raffle prizes - this could be done by a couple of people ideally. 
We also really need help on the day, including;  
• Raffle ticket selling x 2 people as this gets busy 
• Raffle caller 
• Setting up 
• Clearing up 
• People to man stalls/ help with refreshments! 
The fair usually runs from 3 with the lights going on at 5 and the raffle called after the lights 
are on so it’s usually finished about 5:30. 
If you are able to take on any of these jobs to help make this fair as good as possible so we 
can raise some funds for the school it would be amazing!      Thank you!” 

From TODAY (Friday 1st December) you can log in and take part in the 
Mission Aviation Fellowship Advent Adventure. Having worked with 
MAF for the las 12 months lots of the children have been inspired by 
their work and we all loved the Advent Adventure last year. Learn 
about the fascinating cargo that MAF delivers to remote countries to 
help those in isolation around the world and discover how the work of 
this incredible Christian Charity is making people's lives better every-
day.  
You can log in by visit-
ing www.mafadvent.org and using the 
log in details below. 
School username: 
Veryan 
Password: 
Veryan23! 
 
ENJOY! 



 

 

Building a brighter future together 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 
  

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.30 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

Additional 
Clubs 

3.15 – 4.00 
No charge 
Dodgeball 
KS2 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 

3.15 – 4:00 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
main school 
gate 
  

We are in dis-
cussion about 
winter clubs 
that can re-
place netball 
and football 
until the 
spring... 

If there are 
any clubs that 
you would be 
interested in 
running 
please contact 
the office, 
thank you. 

  



• 

•  

•  

04/12/23 - Parent consultations 

05/12/23 - Parent consultations 

06/12/23 - Christmas school lunch  

06/12/23 - Christmas Dodgeball  

06/12/23 - Rainbow Choir concert Truro Cathedral  

07/12/23 - Anglo Saxon Day for Kiberick at the Wild Tribe 

Field (please see email for what to bring) 

08/12/23 - Non school uniform, please bring in sweets dona-

tions for Veryan Christmas Fair 

08/12/23 - Open the book during family worship 

09/12/23 -  Veryan Christmas Fair and light turn on 

12/12/23 - Reception and Year 6 measurements (taken by the 

nursing team) 

15/12/23 - Yr 5 and 6 Woodland valley farm and Wreath mak-

ing trip (more details on PP soon) 

18/12/23 - Yr 2, 3 and 4 Woodland valley farm and Wreath 

making trip (more details on PP soon) 

19/12/23 - break up for Christmas, plus end of year celebra-

tions 
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An unexpected snow day meant those that made it in on Thursday had to 

squelch their way back  home through the slush. Luckily nobody was hurt, it 

looked  very beautiful everywhere and  I’m sure the children enjoyed the sur-

prise snow day in Veryan! 
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Kiberick’s Ukelele concert was a great success, they have had a 

fantastic time learning the Ukelele these last 10 weeks. Hopeful-

ly this can carry on and inspire some to learn instruments that 

may not have done without this experience. 
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Carn have been getting crafty and using their DT skills to 
create beautiful baubles with traditional Christmas and win-
ter wonderland themes as well as designing and making 
Victorian Thaumatropes! If you want to know what they are 
or how to make one yourself you’ll have to come and visit 
our toy museum in the last week of term ! 
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In the last 2 weeks, Kiberick have been working hard to prepare exhibits for 

their Anglo Saxo museum (December 14th from 2.30pm). They have created 

models of the houses and villages that Anglo Saxons lived in and written non-

chronological reports to be displayed. In science, we had a very exciting, hands 

on afternoon investigating soluble and insoluble materials, as well as making 

solutions and using either filtration, evaporation, magnetic attraction or siev-

ing to separate them. 
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano 

specialist - Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through 

Cornwall Music Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free 

music lessons.  
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